
Draft 
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 

SUSTAINABILITY ADVISORY BOARD 
SUSTAINABILITY LAB 

101 NE 3RD AVENUE, SUITE 1400 
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33301 

December 16, 2019 - 6:15 PM 
 

Cumulative Attendance 
1/2019 through 12/2019 

  Members Appt 
By 

Attendance Present Absent 

1 Jason Liechty, Chair IV P 11 1 
2 Lawrence Clark, Vice Chair I P 11 1 
3 Carol Tamburry III P 11 1 
4 Carolann Mazza III P 10 2 
5 Cushla Talbut II P 8 4 
6 Douglas Meade I p 7 5 
7 Elizabeth Adler M P 11 1 
8 Enrique Vadiveloo IV A 9 3 
9 Muge Nurgun II A 9 3 

10 Owen Cylke C P 11 1 
11 Susan Wood M P 11 1 

 
Staff Present  
 

Public Works Department 
Glen Hadwen, Sustainability Manager 
Kimberly Pearson, Sustainability Coordinator, Staff Liaison 

 
Call to Order/Roll Call 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Liechty at 6:18 p.m. The roll was called, 
and a quorum was present.  
 
 
  

EX-2 (20-0125)



Communication to the City Commission  
The Sustainability Advisory Board (SAB) provides the following Communication to 
the City Commission:  
 

The SAB received a presentation on October 28, 2019, from Todd Hiteshew, 
Environmental Compliance Manager in the Public Works Department, on 
the City’s proposed enhancements to Section 28-4 of the City of Fort 
Lauderdale Code of Ordinances – Standards for Florida Friendly Fertilizer 
Use on Urban Landscapes.  We strongly support the proposed changes to 
the code, which will restrict fertilizer usage and decrease nutrient flow into 
the waterways. This will reduce algae growth and improve water and 
habitat quality.  

 
Motion 
Motion to advance the above communication to Commission made by Chair 
Liechty, seconded by Mr. Clark. The motion passed unanimously.  
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